
   
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Section 4000 – Business Management 
4060 Energy Conservation Management 4060 

The Board of Education recognizes that it is important that the District be 

ecologically responsible by conserving energy resources, thereby minimizing energy 

pollution damage to our environment and minimizing energy expenditures, that will help 

to maximize our investment in education. 

The Board believes that each member of the Grand Rapids Public Schools 

community plays an important part in the management of energy consumption and 

encourages all to participate. Accordingly, the Board directs the Superintendent or 

Superintendent’s designee to establish a long-term sustainable energy management 

program. 

An Energy Report shall be presented to the Board annually.  This report shall 

detail cost-saving measures implemented and a quantification of those savings. 
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